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LEGISLATION  COMMITTEE.

PARLIAMENT  HOUSE,

CANBERRA.  ACT.  2600.

DEAR  SIR/MADAM,

R.E.  TELSTRA  (TRANSITION  TO  FULL  PRIVATE  OWNERSHIP)  BILL  2003
I  AM  OPPOSED  TO  ANY  FURTHER  SALE  OF  TELSTRA.

DESPITE  THE  ASSURANCES  I  HAVE  RECEIVED  IN  PREVIOUS  CORRESPONDENCE  FROM  THE  MINISTER  (SENATOR  ALSTON),  MOBILE  PHONE  COVERAGE  REMAINS  UNUSABLE  IN  MY  AREA.  I  LIVE  SOME  25  KILOMETRES  NORTH-WEST  OF  LITHGOW  (NSW)  --  NOT  WHAT  I  WOULD  CALL  A  REMOTE  AREA  AT  ALL.  I  SOMETIMES  HAVE  A  SIGNAL  ON  MY  MOBILE  PHONE  WHEN  IN  PORTLAND  BUT,  IF  YOU  ARE  LUCKY  ENOUGH  TO  GET  THROUGH  WHEN  TRYING  TO  MAKE  A  CALL  IT  ALWAYS  DROPS  OUT  WITHIN  10  SECONDS.

THE  POINT  IS  THAT  I  HAVE  AN  UNUSABLE  MOBILE  PHONE  SERVICE.  I  HAVE  BEEN  IN  BOTH  SYDNEY  AND  MELBOURNE  DURING  THE  LAST  12  MONTHS  AND  CITY  PEOPLE  HAVE  A  SERVICE  THAT  IS  RELIABLE.  THE  MINISTER’S  CORRESPONDENCE  AND  MEDIA  APPEARANCES  HAVE  STATED  THAT  THE  ABOVENAMED LEGISLATION  WILL  ‘SET  IN  CONCRETE’  THE  REQUIREMENT  THAT  TELSTRA  MUST  MAINTAIN  CURRENT  SERVICE  LEVELS  (WHICH  IS  INADEQUATE  IN  MY  CASE).  I  SUBMIT  THAT  THE  LEGISLATION  IN  FORCE  AT  THIS  MOMENT  ‘SETS  IN  CONCRETE’  THAT  ONLY  49.9  PER  CENT  OF  TELSTRA  CAN  BE  IN  PRIVATE  OWNERSHIP  AND  THE  MINISTER  IS  SEEKING  TO  CHANGE  THAT  REQUIREMENT.  THEREFORE  WILL  THE  MINISTER  GIVE  US  AN  UNDERTAKING  THAT  FUTURE  GOVERNMENTS  WILL  NOT  CHANGE  THE  LEGISLATION  HE  NOW  WANTS  TO  BRING  INTO  FORCE  R.E.  TELSTRA  SERVICE  LEVELS.  I  THINK  THE  ANSWER  TO  THAT  IS  NO,  HE  CAN’T.  WHICH  IS  WHY  HIS  CORRESPONDENCE  TO  ME  IS  DEAFENINGLY  SILENT  ON  THE  POINT.

REGIONAL  AND  RURAL  AUSTRALIA  HAVE  AND  IS  SUFFERING  FROM  THE  WITHDRAWAL  OF  SERVICES  MANY  CITY  PEOPLE  TAKE  FOR  GRANTED.  HOSPITAL,  BANK  AND  SCHOOL  CLOSURES  TO  NAME  BUT  THREE.  WHEN  THESE  SERVICES  HAVE  BEEN  WITHDRAWN  THE  PEOPLE  WITHDRAWING  THEM  OFTEN  SAY  THAT  IN  THESE  MODERN  TIMES  OF  RAPID  TRANSPORT  AND  COMMUNICATION  THAT  IT  IS  NOT  ECONOMICALLY  VIABLE  TO  MAINTAIN  A  SERVICE  THAT  IS  AVAILABLE  WITHIN  30  MINUTES  DRIVE  OR  A  LOCAL  PHONE  CALL  AWAY.  MAYBE  THIS  IS  TRUE  IN  SOME  CASES  BUT,  WE  CAN  NOT  AND  MUST  NOT  ALLOW  THE  ABILITY  TO  COMMUNICATE  BE  LEFT  AT  RISK  OF  THESE  SAME  PROFIT  DRIVEN  PEOPLE.  SERVICE  LEVELS  JUST  CANNOT  BE  GAURANTEED  IF  TELSTRA  IS  GIVEN  TO  FULL  PRIVATE  (AND  THAT  MEANS  PROFIT  DRIVEN)  OWNERSHIP.

I  URGE  THE  COMMITTEE  AND  ALL  SENATORS  TO  VOTE  AGAINST  THIS  LEGISLATION  AND  PROTECT  THIS  VITAL  SERVICE  FOR  ALL  RURAL  AND  REGIONAL  AUSTRALIANS.

YOURS  FAITHFULLY,

BRIAN  WILSON

